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From the Imperial
Throne
We bring you greetings and thanks from
your Imperial Crowns. We have much to
say, so we will get right to it.
First, we did pass the following Writ in
order to clear up some misunderstandings
regarding tournament wins.
Here it is:
Unto the Estates of the Adrian Empire
and it’s populace:
Here now Our voice as we Speak for it
is Imperial:
Be it known throughout the lands of
Adria that on this day the fourteenth of
November in the Year nineteen hundred
and ninety eight We do issued this most
Lawful and Just Writ.
That no member of the Adrian Empire
may gain more then one tourney win
per month in the same list (ie. Knight’s
list combat) for the purpose of gaining
rank in the knightly orders. The only
exception to this rule shall be in the
case of attending an Imperial
Tournament in the same month as a
Crown Tournament.
So Say We
Stefanus Imperator
Tsar of all the Adrias
What this means is that no member can
gain more then one tourney win per
knightly order per month. That means
you can get one combat win and one arts
win, but that’s it. The Only exception
will be if you attend an Imperial
Tournament in that month.
Speaking of Imperial Tournaments, We
will be hosting an Imperial Tournament
in February. It will coincide with the
Kingdom of Terre Nueve’s feast of St
Bella. It will be the Imperial Hearts and
Honor Tournament and the Mistress if
Ceremonies shall be Her Imperial
Majesty Katayana Imperatrix, Tsarovna

of all the Adrias.
As you now, there was an Estates
meeting in November. The Chancellor’s
Office should be finished with the
minutes by the end of the month. Part of
what was passed was an increase in dues.
The basic membership will be increasing
to $30.00 a year. Additional Family
memberships will be increasing to
$10.00 each, with a cap at $70 per
family. Six month memberships will
increase to $20.00 and $7.50
respectively. As the Estates have given
the right to the Imperial Crown to set the
Price of Associate memberships on a
case by case basis, We do hereby
increase the Rates of all Associate
memberships to $10.00 each for a year.
We expect all these increases to be in
effect by January 1, 1999.
We will be sending out packets to all the
Crown Heads containing all the updated
manuals. This will include a new
Heraldry manual, that We will put into
place as a Crown Writ.
We wish to congratulate The Kingdoms
of York and Umbria, which have both
held successful Crown Wars. It makes
US most glad to see these regions grow
and attain their rightful place among the
Sovereign Kingdoms of Adria. We do
hereby issue challenge to the Duchies of
Aragon and Tierra del Fuego, as you are
both closest to attaining this lofty rank
next.
We would like to thank everyone who
traveled long and hard to attend our
Coronation this weekend past. It moved
us greatly to see so many from so many
regions. Your many generous gifts to Us
took us quite by surprise. We only pray
that we may fulfill the confidence Ye
have displayed in Us thus far. To Our
government, we have a daunting task
ahead, but with your hard work, We
know We can achieve the lofty goals We
have established. We especially wish to
thank all the servers and cooks, you did
your duties with style and grace.
To the Empire as a Whole, we have a
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challenge too. Growth is what we all
wish for. In Our younger days We made
a statement about Growth which has
followed Us to this day,’ If everyone
recruits just one person this year, we will
double in size!’. Yes, even at the
Imperial level, We will State the
Obvious, for We do, after all live in
Sunlit Shores of Terre Nueve. But this
rather obvious statement illustrates just
how simple significant growth can be.
We challenge each and everyone out
there to do this much, recruit just one
new person this year. By doing what
appears so easy, we can realize
significant returns.
Finally, in the near future you will begin
to see a change in this your newsletter.
First of, the monthly newsletter will
shrink, as it will be used primarily for
important news and announcements.
Each quarter we will then send out a
much thicker newsletter. This will
include educational information, Arts
documentation, Stories and much more.
In this way we hope to reduce the costs
of mailing the newsletter. To that end,
We are also looking at acquiring both a
bulk mailing license as well a postage
meter. In this way, we hope to further
reduce the cost of producing this
newsletter, while not loosing
any quality. We would also
like to announce that the
Empire will start accepting
donations for appropriate
advertisements in the
newsletter. The cost of
monthly publication
will be $25.00 for a
1/4 page and
$10.00 for a
business card
or a message
of 40 words
or less.
These
donations
should be
sent to the
P.O. Box,

with a check maid out to the Adrian
Empire Inc. It is our hope to have the
newsletter someday pay for itself.

Aragon

Dragon's Mist

Greetings Unto the Populace of Adria,

On the Ether lands, the Official Adrian
Empire Web Page as reopened at
www.adrianempire.org. While the old
one at www.adrianempire.nu still exits, it
is the sole property of Jonathan Aylward,
the views and opinions on that page do
not necessarily reflect those of The
Adrian Empire Inc. All Official news
and manuals will be posted to the
Official Page at www.adrianempire.org.

Our heartiest thanks to all those who
worked so hard to make the Age of
Chivalry Renaissance Faire a huge
success for the Duchy. Vivat!

On Saturday, October 24th, Dragon's
Mist held an event at the beautiful White
Point Gardens. Not only did the day turn
out to be sunny, but we had many visitors
as well asking questions about Adria.
Court began at 10 a.m. and the tourneys
started shortly after that with Baron
Aeryn Drake as the Crown Marshall.
The victor of the Champion's Battle was
Makalin Van Broch. Not only was he
victorious in Champion's Battle, but he
won the Renn Tourney, too. Vivat,
Makalin!!

We wish all of Our Subjects a most
wonderful Holiday Season, for whatever
Holiday Ye choose to celebrate, and may
good luck and fortune follow all of us in
the coming months.
Stefanus Imperator
Tsar of all the Adrias

Annelynnerose
All is fine here but it is getting colder
now, the local parks have shut down the
privies so practices and crown events
will be moved back to my house. Call or
Email for details and directions
(ShireofALR@aol.com).
We bid a temporary farewell to Lothar
Kirintor for he has joined up with a
nautical group and will be gone for a
time. We will miss you Lothar and hope
to see you when you get the chance.
Three of our Households have joined
together and formed The Barony of
Avatara, the Baron will be Sire Squire
Alric Kirintor. Vivant Baron Kirintor.
We would also like to send out
congratulations to Liliana MacCarrick for
squiring to HRG Dame Shelaine, and to
Baron Alric Kirintor for squiring to HRG
Sir Andru. We are getting ready for a
border war with Isenwold and hopefully
will bring back our first war win.

Once again Aragon shines, a great
encampment, good fighting, archery for
the masses, a lot of information passed
unto the Public (Medieval times in
general, Aragon in particular), fun,
friendship (new and old), and superb
effort by the beer meisters to keep the
brews flowing (no final figure as of Oct.
20).
Our further thanks to our guests from far
off Terra Neuve (nice scar Your Majesty),
Esperance and Umbria added to the fun
and joy of the weekend with their work,
fellowship and grand senses of humor.
We hope everyone had some fun in the
midst of all the work. To thank all those
who contributed is to thank all who
attended and here we so do. Many
thanks.
In Service the Dream,
Lord and Lady Protector of Aragon, Earl
Sir Winfred and Comtessa Lady Dame
Anginette

Announcements
The Duchy of Aragon is proud to
announce the elevation of the Lord and
Lady Protector of Aragon, His Grace Sir
Winfred Lord Randall Llewellyn Ap
Alyson, and Her Grace Comtessa Lady
Dame Anginette Mesalyne Theresa dela
Fouche Alyson to Arch Duke and Arch
Duchess of Aragon. Vivat!

Dragon's Mist has NEWLYWED'S in our
presence. We were every excited to see
that Makalin Van Broch won the heart of
the lovely Vixen McClune. They were
wed on November 7th--HUZZAH!!!!
Hear ye, Hear ye.....a medieval fly
swatter is needed. Would anyone have
any ideas for this? Hurry, please, I keep
getting pestered by these bugs!!
HRG Lady Baronette Maria Elenie de
Mytilene
Lady of the Empire
Imperial Eastern Magistrate

Isenwold
Greetings unto the Empire from the Shire
of Isenwold,
This month finds us undergoing many
enjoyable changes to our small happy
little group.
This months crown event was spent in
Oklahoma on Halloween with the
wonderful people of the Shire of Aldora.
Great fun was had by all.
Also in attendance were representatives
of the Duchy of Annelynnerose.
The best part of this months missive is
that we are becoming a duchy. At this
coming "Border War" we hope to crown
our first Duc (or is that Duck, you never
know with these people in the sticks). We
are hoping that this first Midwest war
jointly run by both Annelynnerose and
Isenwold will be a huge success. We are
expecting many people to participate as
well as a knighting or two.

Good Luck everyone....
Congratulations go out to all the new
crowns out there...may you reign long,
successfully, and peacefully.

In Service to the Dream.
Galon

In Service to The Dream
HRG Dame Shel
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Sangrael

Greetings! As we begin racing into the
holiday season, I shall warn you all now,
December's newsletter might get a little
lost in the rush of the times! There, nuff
said. Onward!
Our November event was small, but full
of sword play and arrows. The Dionnes
won the day, Sir Gwydion taking Ren
and Lady Dame Isabeau managing to
break a tie in archery with her squire,
Jamie Mac Donald and winning the
Archery by an inch! (Literally, an inch!)
It was a fun day and surprisingly busy,
despite that there were no arts entries.
WAR: There will be war in Sangreal.
Lady Dame Isabeau has decided to
challenge for the throne. Her opponent is
still up in the air;Sir Caspain may have
stepped aside in lieu of Sir Carl
challenging instead.
Rules&hellip; there ARE no rules---Just
kidding. Rules are true to the by-laws.
We hope to have a good turnout. The war
is winner takes the throne, loser goes
home and thinks of revolution. Come on
down and play. The war begins Friday
night with the Feast. Bardics and food
can be judged, then or the next day, Dec
5th, at the war. Time is ll:00 a.m.. Time
table will have to be strict as there is
much activity happening this weekend
for many of us.
NEWS: As some of you know, our
senate meeting was held the second
weekend of November. Word is, it was
long, tedious and accomplished little on
the agenda. Except for one thing.
Membership rates are going up. I do not
know the exact date this will be effective
as yet because there will be a follow-up
meeting held in January to try and finish
the rest of the agenda. Then it has to be
published for the masses, etc. The rate
increase has to do with insurance rates
charged to the empire. If you are truly
curious, talk to our current Duchess who
sat through the entire meeting (Kudos to
her!).
Upcoming Events: December 4-5: Yule
Feast and Ducal War. The Yule Feast will
be Friday night. This year, the feast will
be held at the Bethany Lutheran Church
in Norco. This is a large hall with a full
kitchen. We will be able to have dancing
and Bardics! We are very excited about
this site. Pastor Sharon is also excited to

have us. The site is dry;no liquor. But
Sangreal has proven time and again, ya
don't need wine to have a good time! The
Bethany Lutheran Church is located at
1609 Hamner Ave.
If you are coming from Riverside or
Temecula or Corona, take the 15 freeway
toward Norco. Get off on Yuma, the new
exit for the Target shopping center. Make
a Right at the light onto Hammner. You
will go through two lights. The second
light is 1st Street. You will crest a hill.
The Church is at the Bottom of the hill
on the right hand side. There will be
plenty of parking. We will be in their
recreation hall.
If you are coming from Upland, Ontario
or there abouts, take the 15 freeway to
Yuma. And then follow the above
directions.

Lake Park. This will see the coronation
of our new ruler.
Fighter Practices are the first and third
Thursdays of the month. They are
smaller now, with major traveling
involved for many of us. The first
practice at Casa de Parsley was a huge
success! Thanks to all who came and
played and ate chicken nuggets!
And to all of you in Sangreal, I wish you
a Happy Thanksgiving. May Joy shine
down upon you and your households and
may your reasons for giving thanks be
many.
Play safe and mind your Dragons!
Lady Dame Isabeau Dionne;Duchess of
Sangreal; ret.

Fee is $5.00 per person, children under
13 are $2.50. Last year's feast was a huge
success.
Food entries and Bardics for the war can
be judged at this time. The war will be
Saturday the 5th. And from this war on,
our wars become yearly, with the
coronation feasts in January so that our
leaders rule for a full calendar year.
Anyone who would like to volunteer to
help with the feast, please notify Susan
or Dawn
RSVPs must
be made by November 30. Also, if you
would like to help with set-up, give one
of those numbers a call. We would like
decorations (we will give those back) for
the tables, etc. Menu will be similar to
last year with our focus on desserts.
Please bring your own eating utensils and
if you don't like spiced cider, something
you prefer to drink.
MENU: Beastie-Coo in a Trencher, Irish
Diddle, Stuffed Acorn Squash, Spiced
Cider, and lots of homemade desserts.
Warning: Bring a big appetite. No one
left the table wanting last year. Wear
comfortable, but NICE clothing. This is
our one main fancy event and dress must
accommodate this. And please, if you are
going to attend, please inform us post
haste. We do not wish to kill a bigger
Beastie-Coo, than we have to!
January Event: January 2 at Summer
Sir Robert de Septvans, 1306
Basic Heraldry, Friar & Fergusen, 1993
Reproduced without permission - go buy the book!
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Umbria
Greetings to the Populace of Adria in
General and the Populace of Umbria in
Particular.
We attended the Imperial Coronation
Feast and want to express Our warmest
gratitude to Her Imperial Majesty
Katyana and His Imperial Majesty Stefan
for their hospitality, the extraordinary
victuals and the impeccable service.
We would like to thank Princess Isabeau,
Princess Dorothea, and Lord Nigel for
gracing Our Coronation Feast with their
presence. I hope all of you enjoyed your
visit to Umbria as much as We enjoyed
having you here.
Special thanks to Lord Nigel for running
the ceremony. All of Umbria is very
grateful for your participation and
prowess.
Saturday, December 19th will be the
Kingdom Tourney at Cactus Park, 39th
Ave and Cactus Rd, Phoenix. Opening
Court will begin promptly at 10am.
Please be aware that, as a matter of
courtesy, events in Umbria start on time.
There will be a Collegium on Persona
Development at the Tourney. We'll be
working on names, personal histories and
other ways of fleshing out your persona!
Have more fun interacting with others!
The Kingdom of Umbria has monthly
Estates meetings, which are at Noon each
Crown Tourney. Expenses and other
issues can be addressed at these brief,
open gatherings.
Anyone interested in archery within
Umbria should contact Sir Cameron
Kilshannig, Waylon of Winchester,
Drakona, or Toma. All of these fine folk
are forming an Archer's Guild and want
to encourage archery events, both at
Tourneys and elsewhere.
The Kingdom has two new Guilds to
help address and discuss issues within
their area of expertise: The Warrior's
Guild is chartered to deal with combat
topics including armor standards,
acknowledging blows, strength of blows,
training, certification, new weapons and
armor, etc. The Guild provides
recommendations to the Minister of War
& Joust, Crown Marshals, the Estates
and the Crowns.
The Artisan's Guild is chartered to

discuss judging, documentation
requirements and standards, tips and
techniques, etc. The Guild provides
recommendations to the Arts & Sciences
Minister, the Estates and the Crowns.
Membership in these Guilds is open to
all interested Umbrians.
Knight's Councils: In Umbria, any
Knight may call a Knight's Council to
discuss an issue of concern. Knights are
responsible for providing guidance to the
populace and the Crowns. They are the
guardians of tradition and custom within
our Kingdom.
Resolving Disputes: As in any
organization, disputes between persons
can arise. The best way to handle them
is privately, person-to-person. If that is
not possible, use the following method:
Ask a Knight to act as your Knight
Advocate to address your grievance with
the other person or that person's Knight
Advocate. The two Knight Advocates
should work together to help resolve the
dispute. If no informal resolution can be
agreed to by the two persons, the dispute
should then be handled with a formal
court appropriate to the nature of the
charges and the persons involved. If the
aggrieved person is not willing to call for
a court, the matter is then considered
closed and not discussed further. Let it
be known that the Crowns of Umbria
will view further discussion of a closed
grievance as Disrupting the Harmony of
the Game and possibly Conduct
Unbecoming a Knight. Neither of these
concepts have been heretoforedefined.
We are now providing the first definition
of them in describing both a simple
method of resolving disputes as well as
consequences for not doing so. We hope
that this helps improve dialog between
all Umbrians and allows them to further
enjoy each other's company and our
Kingdom. We all have much to offer
each other and to learn from each other.
Cantons: We encourage the expansion of
Umbria by providing simple rules for the
formation and continuing existence of
Cantons. Anyone interested in
establishing a Canton is welcome to do
so, providing they understand the
following: The first Canton event is
'free', meaning that there are no
minimum requirements. All subsequent
Canton events must have at least one
combat tourney and one arts tourney
(minimum 4 entries in each) to be
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considered successful. An unsuccessful
Canton tourney puts the Canton's
existence in jeopardy. A second
unsuccessful Canton tourney will result
in the Canton's dissolution. Harsh? No,
not really! Cantons are risky ventures, as
were the historical Viceroyalties they
represent. Also, Canton events need not
be every month. They can be whenever
the Viceroy wishes (with 30 days notice,
of course). However, Ministry points for
the Viceroy and Canton Ministers are
only earned at Canton tourneys
(successful or not). If you are interested
in forming a Canton, contact the Crowns.
On December 4th, the four early music
specialists of Musica Dolce will be
joined by five wonderful vocalists of the
Phoenix Chamber Singers at a concert of
Medieval and Renaissance music at Kerr
Cultural Center, 6110 N Scottsdale Rd.
The concert is $16 and starts at 8pm with
a lecture/discussion at 7pm. All
Umbrians are welcome to attend. Call
965-KERR for tickets. This is part of
the Phoenix Early Music Society's Olde
Musicke Series.
Finally, We would like to thank Sir
Angus and Dame Diana for their fine
work in running the Duchy of Umbria:
Guiding, nurturing and leading the
Duchy to become the Kingdom it now is.
Both of you are worthy of great praise
and We thank you for the generous gifts
of your time and energy to Umbria.
In Service to Umbria,
Rowan O'Riley, Queen of Umbria
Duriel van Hansard, King of Umbria

To Umbria

Greetings unto the populace of Umbria,
As your Duc and Duchess our reign is at
an end . That is the way of things and
the way it should be . We have watched
this region grow and give birth to a
kingdom . It has been an experience
neither of us will forget . It has been a
reign of challenge . The time is now
upon us to take responsibility for the
Kingdom we have created .
As we retire we simply offer
congratulations to each and every one
who received awards or gained rank
within the populace . You all have
worked hard and you can be proud of
your accomplishments . To those of you

who are on there way to whatever goals
you have set for yourselves we offer
encouragement, even if you have not
attained your goal just yet . Working
toward an end is what makes regions
grow . Without that growth comes
stagnation.
We would like to extend a heartfelt
"Thank you" to all of the ministers who
have served faithfully during our reign .
You are the people who keep this game
moving . Without you tournaments
would not happen, rolls would be lost,
questions would go unanswered, heraldry
would not get completed, there would be
no Mug to keep us informed, crowns
would not be guarded and there would be
no one to put bandages on smacked
knuckles . Again, to each and every
minister, and their deputies, thank you.
Our hope is that Dame Roawyn and Sir
Duriel will enjoy the year ahead . We
wish them well . We offered our support
at our Kingdom war and will continue to
support them as the year progresses .
Remember that we engage in this game
for fun . If we can all remember that we
will reap exactly what we sow in this
game we can make this the region that
every other region tries to emulate .
In fond adieu we will always remain,
Lord Sir Angus I
Lady Dame Diana I
Last Duc and Duchess of Umbria
As the Coronation of Sir Duriel and
Dame Roawyn occurred on November
21st, the new list of Ministers was not
available for publishing, but will be
corrected next month in the Herald.
Our web site still in the process of
rebirth, so all links to it still do not
work.. When it is settled and back in
operation, we will notify the Populace
and the Imperial Webmaster. Please
continue to be patient.
Bidding all a good morrow,
Respectfully,
Lord Sir James the Red (BABY
KNIGHT!)
Chronicler of the Kingdom of Umbria

Attention Populace!
Come visit our web site at
adrianempire.org

About The Newsletter
I am Dame Rose of Aberlone, Duchy of
Aragon. I am the new Editor of the
Adrian Herald. I am uncomfortable with
the title "Imperial Chronicler", because I
do little more than edit, spell check and
forward submissions to Lady de Como. I
recognize her and her husband for all
their efforts. They are responsible for the
layout, publication and distribution of the
Imperial Newsletter. Note, they are not
responsible for the accuracy of the
address labels.
If you are a Participating Member and
you have not received a copy of the
Imperial Newsletter, or you know of
someone who is a Participating Member
and has not received their Newsletter,
please follow this process. First step,
contact your Steward to insure that your
information is recorded accurately in
your region. Second step, ask your
Steward to contact the Imperial Steward
to insure that your information is
recorded accurately at the Imperial Level.
For submissions, you will be seeing
some changes in the content of the
Adrian Herald. It is my intent this year to
increase the percentage of informational

Annotated
Bibliographies

Annotated Bibliographies are a regular
feature of The Adrian Herald. To submit
an annotated bibliography, please write
to Rose of Aberlone at dreye@lvdi.com
Submissions
received after the twentieth of the
month will appear in the following
issue.
200 Easy Recorder Tunes; Hawthorn,
Philip and Anya Suschitzky, 1992,
London: Usborne Publishing.
Teach yourself how to play the
descant recorder and read music.
Some historical information on the
recorder and the songs. Did you
know that Henry VIII wrote recorder
music and that His favorite was
solid silver?
A Living Mystery: The International
Art and History of Crochet; Potter,
Anne Louise, 1990, New York: A. J.
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content: "How to" articles, recipes,
music, songs, book reviews,
bibliographies, and historical notes.
However, I cannot do this alone. I need
submissions. Please contact me at
dreye@lvdi.net

If you have news from your region
please keep your submissions coming! It
is important. Please use the same
information indicated above to contact
me. However, I want to start limiting the
contact numbers to two per region, with
the complete information appearing
quarterly.
ALL submissions MUST be received by
the twentieth of each month. Any
submissions received after the twentieth
will appear in two months! For example,
all submissions for this issue were due no
later than November 20. Any
submissions received after that date will
appear in the January issue!
If you have any questions or comments
please contact me.
At Your Service,
Dame Rose

Printing.
A history of Crochet and lacework.
Beautiful color, and black and white
photographs.
Creating and Crafting Dolls; Piper,
Eloise and Mary Dilligan, 1994,
Pennsylvania: Chilton Books.
Patterns and techniques for making
fabric dolls. Includes instructions on
embroidery, pattern making, dying
and clothing tips.
Card Weaving; Crockett, Candance,
1973, New York: Watson-Guptil.
A short historical sketch followed by
a practical "how to" guide. Lots of
drawings and pictures.
Entertainment and Ritual: 600 to
1600; Buchnell, Peter A., 1979, ,
London: Stainer and Bell.
The history of performing arts from
600 to 1600 A.D. Including: bull and
bear baiting; cockfights; feasts;
games; theatre; mazes; and, strolling
players. Wood cuts.

From the Imperial
Chronicler’s Pen:
If you are on the following lists and
do/do not want your snail-mail address,
telephone number, e-mail address, or
mundaine name recorded here, please
inform us. This is for your privacy and
safety because the Herald is copied and
distributed at many demonstrations.
If your Kingdom/Duchy/Shire
information is incorrect, I appoligise.
There have been may wars and the
information has not arrived to be
inserted/changed.
In Service to the Dream
Lady de Como

Crowns and Ministers
Adria
Tsar, Stefanus Imperator
Tsarovna, Katayana Imperatrix; E-mail:
katayana@home.com

Imperial Arts Ministers:

Imperial Chroniclers & Librarian:

Master of the Ether- Webmaster

Imperial Chroniclers: Lord & Lady de
Como; E-mail:
cominolo@hotmail.com

Master of the Ether: Captain
Cornelious Storm; E-mail:
storm@eriss.com

Imperial Librarian: Dame Rose of
Aberlone; E-mail:
roseofaberlone@hotmail.com

Viceroy of the Shadowlands:

Imperial Minister of War and
Joust:

Viceroy of the Shadowlands: Lord
Gerhard Lagersuufer; E-mail:
geoff@schemel.com

Imperial Sovereign of Arms:

Imperial Minister of War and Joust:
Sir Winter du Lac; E-mail:
sirwinter@yahoo.com

Imperial Sovereign of Arms: Lord
Nigel the Byzantine; E-mail:
nigelbyz@yahoo.com

Imperial Deputy of War and Joust
West: Sir Allyn McDonnon; E-mail:
ecboyd@home.com

Imperial Deputy Sovereign of Arms
East: Sir Killian Oaksblood; E-mail:
hawke1@flite.net

Imperial Deputy of War and Joust
East: Sir Hawthorne; E-mail:
perigord@adelphia.net

Imperial Deputy Sovereign of Arms
West: Sq. Gregor Mac Domnail; Email: gkirk@pe.net

Imperial Hospitlers:

Imperial Seneschals:

Imperial Hospitler: Sir William Baine;
E-mail: roseofaberlone@hotmail.com

Imperial Heart: Sq. Rose; E-mail:
thegoldrose@yahoo.com

Imperial Deputy Hospitler West: Sir
Erik the Awful

Imperial Eagle's Claw: Sir Modred;
E-mail: the__knight@yahoo.com

Imperial Deputy Hospitler East:
Morgan, Devyn; E-mail:
Kitsuzo@aol.com

Imperial Goon Squad
(Queens Guards):

Imperial Arts Ministers West:
Dame Willow De Riara; E-mail:
lordcromar@aol.com

Imperial Stewards:

Sir Winter du Lac; E-mail:
sirwinter@yahoo.com

Imperial Steward: Dame Kitara Kell; Email: kildarn@webmail.bellsouth.net

Sir Erik the Awful

Imperial Arts Ministers East:
Sir Temjur Jhitan; E-mail:
tien_lungmercs@rocketmail.com

Imperial Deputy Steward East: Dame
Shelaine Dane; E-mail:
shireofALR@aol.com

Imperial Deputy Arts Minister:
Ahmina, Rahja; E-mail:
rahjaahmina@hotmail.com

Imperial Deputy Steward West: Skye
O'Malley; E-mail:
EROTIC_WITCH@prodigy.net

Imperial Chancellors:

Imperial Deputy Steward: Nickolai
Belsky; E-mail:
ejmarcus@pauline.sdsc.edu

Imperial Chancellor: Sir William
Baine; E-mail:
roseofaberlone@hotmail.com
Imperial Magistrate West: Sir Karl Von
Katzberg; E-mail:
75057.1341@compuserve.com
Imperial Magistrate East: Dame Maria
Elenie De Mytilene; E-mail:
mariaelenie@iname.com

Imperial Chatelaine (Keeper of
Records and Manuals)
Imperial Chatelaine: Dame Brigid;
E-mail: comnavfam@sprintmail.com

Imperial Minister of Rolls:
Imperial Minister of Rolls:Sir Coda; Email: heycoda@earthlink.com
Imperial Deputy of Rolls East: Dame
Jerico Gutte d'Or; E-mail:
hawke1@flite.net
Imperial Deputy of Rolls West: Dame
Serina De Toriello; E-mail:
baronessserina@yahoo.com

Imperial Physiker
Imperial Physiker: Squire Gryphon; Email: gryphon7@bellsouth.net
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Sir Temjur Jhitan; E-mail:
tien_lungmercs@rocketmail.com

Lost & Found

To all Imperial Estates members
present at the manor of Sir Thomas
FitzShokes:
One of you has carelessly abandoned
me, your trusty dagger. I had always
thought we'd had a good relationship,
me always at your side. Then it
happened. I was removed and left,
forgotten and alone, on Sir Thomas's
kitchen table. Lucky for me, Sir
Thomas loves daggers of all kinds
and is more than willing to adopt me
as his own.
If my owner still cares about me
please contact Sir Thomas
soon.
Abandoned,
Trusty Dagger

Aloria
(Miami, OK)
Viceroy & Chancelor:, Guymon Roye,
jrogers@galstar.com

tlock@netzone.com

Terrin@home.com
Chronicler, Kirigi Durshavin,
Viceroy of Acquitaine, Sir Cromar Vulfsblot,

(Oregon)
Viceroy, Dae Nadel,
kottmier@worldnet.att.net

Isenwold
Annelynnerose
(Kansas City, MO)
Viceroy, Andru Dane
ShireofALR@aol.com

White Hooded Mountain

(Springfield, MO)
Viceroy, Thorfinn Stridskjold the Just,

York
(Florida)

Midnight Sun

Duke, Il-Khan Temjur Jhitan
tien_lungmercs@rocketmail.com

(Juneau, AK)

Rolls, Jericho Gutte d’Or

Viceroy, Dame Allasandra,
rainbodrgn@hotmail.com

Steward, Zabrina da Vine

Duke, Sir Winfred,

Sangrael

Duchess, Lady Dame Anginette,

(Temecula, CA)

Valley of Kings

Steward, Shelaine Dane

Aragon
(Nevada)

Duke, Sir Logan Du Draconis,
Chancellor, Lord Baronet Sir Cirus,
Rolls, Serina de Torseillo,
Steward, Lady Alara dela Fouche,
Chronicler, Lady Dame Rose of Aberlone,
roseofaberlone@hotmail.com

Chesapeake

Duchess/Rolls/Steward, Lady Dame
Gwenlian Derwen,

Snohomish
(Washington)
Viceroy, Squire Capt. Robert Dupree,

Tierra del Fuego

Steward/Chronicler, Megan Resse,

(San Francisco, CA)
Duke, Karl I, 75057.1341@compuserve.com

Dragonís Mist

Terre Neuve

(South Carolina)

(San Diego/Imperial County, CA)

Lord Protector, Dominick d’Ochra Dracon

King, Sir Johan Warhammer,

Chancellor, Lady Maria Eliene

Chancellor, Sir Mordred the Usurper,

Steward, Aeryn Drak
Rolls, Lady Brigid MacCarell,

Viceroy, Lady Meghan Macleod,
ekaterinegorod@usa.net

Steward, Sir Mathghamain,
Chronicler, Lady Katherine MacGuire,

Umbria
(Arizona)

Esperance

King, Duriel van Hansard,
DanceKnight@surfree.com

(LA/Orange County/etc., CA)

Queen, Rowan O’Riley,
UmbrianQueen@iname.com

King, Galadon Pendragon,
sirgaladon@aol.com
Queen, Dame Roselyn,
dmeroselyn@aol.com
Chancellor/Viceroy of Tara, Sir Royal
MacBreheny,
Rolls, Lord Squire Rabbit,
rabbit@deltanet.com

Viceroy, Arthur con Dion,
Steward, Elizabeth,

Chronicler, Isabeau Dionne,

Viceroy, Sven Iceman,
sven.iceman@mcione.com

(Pueblo, Fort Collins, Boulder, CO)
Viceroy, Lord Jonathon Aylward,
ekaterinegorod@usa.net

(King/Fresno/Tulare Counties, CA)

Chancellor, Jamie McDonald

(Maryland)

Ekaterinegorod

Chronicler, Josephine Durand

Chancellor, Sir Waldham Von Torsvan
kumu@indirect.com
Rolls, Magnus Sexton,
magnus_sexton@yahoo.com
Steward, Lady Skye O’Malley,
erotic_witch@prodigy.net
Chronicler, Sir James the Red,

Steward, Squire Terrin Greyphis,
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Sonnet of Sir John
Wearing a long robe of purest white,
He presented himself, down on one
knee.
Before the Duke he was a humble
sight,
For on that day a true knight he
would be.
Sir Trakx his squire belt and white
robes removed,
The belt of a knight was cinched
round his waist.
With chivalry and dedication proved,
Two symbolic spurs on his boots
were placed.
With love Sir Cullen his own sword
did give,
Hanging it at the squire's kilted side.
Three taps of a sword showed how
he would live,
As "Hip, hip, huzzah!" the proud
court thrice cried.
The man once known as squire Iain
was gone,
And in his place stood the brave
knight, Sir John.-----Written on the 28th day of
September, 1998, by Raven St.
Germaine.
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